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From: Sheila Barbour
Sent: 25 May 2018 03:01
To: TRANSPORTANDWORKSACT; amber.rudd. mp@parliament.uk
Cc: chairman@salehurst-pc.org.uk; huw.merriman.mo@parliament.uk
" Subject: Objection to compulsory land purchase in salehurst,robertsbridge and subsequent

crossings on A21

Dear Sir /madam,

I 'am writing to object to the compulsory purchase of land in salehurst and Robersbridge for steam railway
and the subsequent crossings on theA21.

For the following concerns;

¢ No compelling case for Compulsory Purchase powers to be used to acquire land for non essential
infrastructure/hobby railway.

 No economic benefit for for surrounding area RVR have admitted this .

» Three new crossings including one on the extremely busy a21 which will cause disruption and be
dangerous

e Greater flooding risk

 Distraction of habitants on moat farm which have been untouched for decades

o This is a new railway not a reinstatement as claimed by RVR.The track bed does not exist any longer

* Requests fora public enquiry as the documents appear to be inadequate/our of date

e Noise,smoke and diesel fume pollution from the trains and emissions from cars held up at the level
crossings

e The disruption of a great traditional family farm

Please read and consider the above

Thank you
Sheila Barbour
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